
 

 

Upcoming Events 
 
September 7 
Labor Day—City Hall 
Closed 
 
September 8, 7:00 pm 
Planning Commission 
City Hall 
CANCELLED 
 
September 9, 6:00 pm 
CAFD  
District Office 
 
Sept. 15, 5:30 pm 
Council Work Session 
City Hall 
 
Sept. 15, 7:00 pm 
City Council Meeting 
City Hall 
 
September 22, 7:00 pm 
Planning Commission 
City Hall 
CANCELLED 
 
September 22, 6:30 pm 
MnDOT public meeting 
City Hall 
 
September 29, 4:15 pm 
Library Board 
Library  

Week Ending September 4, 2015 

Brian Fritsinger 

1307 Cloquet Ave 

Cloquet MN 55720 

Ph: 218-879-3347 

Fax: 218-879-6555 

Administration  

Senior center 

The City has received complaints regarding the 

heating/cooling at the Senior Center.  With the 

recent stretch of hot and humid days  combined 

with the Senior meal preparation in the kitchen, the 

facility has a tendency to be very warm.  Keeping 

the temperature in a comfortable range is a 

challenge under these circumstances.  Staff has 

made some adjustments to try and help the 

temperature situation. 

2016 Budget 

The Council met this week and reviewed the latest 

draft of the preliminary budget and CIP.  Final 

approval of these items will be considered at the  

September 15th Council meeting.  The current 

proposed levy increase is at 2.97%.  The 

recommended CIP will include certain 

improvements to all of our public buildings over the 

next 10 years. 

Public works/parks 

Miscellaneous 

Crews continue to pour concrete around town 

currently focusing on 14th Street, north of Carlton 

Avenue, by replacing stretches of poor sidewalks, 

curb and gutter.  They are also working in the west 

end of town replacing a deteriorating stairway 

along with the sidewalk, curb and gutter. 

Hilltop Park 

Work on the new playing fields and disc golf course 

at Hilltop Park started this week.  The project is 

slated to be completed yet this fall. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Pinehurst Park 

With the closure of the swim pond and the 

completion of the softball season, work started this 

week on the major reconstruction of Pinehurst 

Park. 

Sunnyside Park Tennis Courts 

This project is close to completion.  The only 

remaining work is the installation of fencing and 

netting.  Even without fencing and netting, the 

basketball courts continue to be busy each night 

with neighborhood kids. 

Highway 33/I-35 Public Meeting 

MnDOT has scheduled a public meeting for 

September 22nd, 6:30 pm at City Hall to discuss 

some of the preliminary design concepts addressing 

the safety challenges at the Highway 33/I-35 

interchange.  Unfortunately, there were two more 

accidents at this intersection last week.   

I-35 Frontage Road & Intersection 

Preliminary design proposals include  restricting 

access to and from the frontage road on the west 

side of the Highway to a “Right-In / Right-Out” only 

and the construction of a new frontage road that 

would connect to Gillette Road. 

Mayor Hallback has been speaking with FDL 

representatives about financial participation on the 

proposed I-35 frontage road project.  We have 

scheduled a meeting with Chairperson Diver in the 

near future. 

 

 

 

OTHER INFORMATION ATTACHED 

Attached the Council will find the following: 

                          *  August Permit Report 

                          *  9/03/15 Citizen Letter  

“Happiness can be found in even 

the darkest of times, if only one  

remembers to turn on the light.” 

                            - Steve Kloves, Screenwriter 






